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The IAABO Fall Seminar will take place in Newark, Delaware, from September 13-17, 

2017.  Registration and attendance is FREE for all IAABO members.  Golf will take place on 

Thursday, September 14th beginning at 8:30 a.m. at the Newark Country Club.  In addition, 

there are activities for spouses/guests and the Roger J. Sheridan Hospitality room will be open 

every night.  For more information about the seminar and to register, please visit 

www.iaabo.org/Fall_Seminar.html 



IAABO would like to welcome Kelly Callahan, Bd. 11 DE, to the IAABO Staff.  Kelly brings a 

wealth of experience and is the current Assistant Chair of the IAABO Membership Committee 

and Board Secretary for Board No. 11, Delaware.  She will be responsible for membership 

management and ensuring the online Management Registration System is accurate.   

IAABO Life Member Joe DeCerbo, Bd. 121 NY, passed away on Thursday, July 27th.  He was 

the board secretary for Bd. 121, Olean, for many years and was instrumental in the successful 

operation of the board. Click here to view Joe’s Obituary.  



Officials vs. Cancer – The 2017/2018 Officials’ vs. Cancer campaign will begin on October 

1st.  Board Secretaries may begin to place orders for pink whistles immediately by contacting 

Donnie Eppley @ eppleyd@comcast.net.  The price of the pink whistles remains $1.00 each 

plus shipping/handling.   

  

Smitty Officials’ Apparel – Smitty is the exclusive vendor for IAABO Logoed products.  Click here

to view a listing of preferred retailers. 

This is the first newsletter in what will be a weekly edition of IAABO – Inside the Lines that will 

consist of IAABO related news items that will include, but not limited to: the weekly IAABO Play 

of the Week (beginning Monday, October 30, 2017, Rules Interpretations and Mechanics’ 

Updates.     
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